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The City of New York

Manhattan Community Board 8
Youth & Education Committee Meeting

The NY Blood Center, 310 East 67th Street, Conference Room 1
October 25, 2010 at 7:00 PM

Community Board Members (Present): Lori Boris, Sarah Chu, Deidre Breslin, Jim Clynes, Judy Schneider, M. Barry Schneider, Debbie Teitelbaum
Community Board Members (Excused): George Fuchs, Lorraine Johnson, Helene Simon, 
Total Attendance:  22
A. Discussion of Re-Zoning for Community District 8 
On October 21 the Zoning Committee of the Community Education Council District 2 held its first meeting at Robert Wagner Middle School. There was an extensive general discussion of the process, as well as discussion of the zoning map submitted for consideration. The current and proposed zoning maps are attached to this report. The following are notes from the October 21 meeting:
The following were points made by the CEC members:

· Dates for next re-zoning meeting to be held in our Community District (CD) are

Tuesday, November 9th and Tuesday, November 30. We will be notified of the location.
· There is a need for new classroom space, additional schools have to be built in this district, 


as re-zoning alone will not solve the entire problem. It will just equalize the districts and make the waiting lists shorter in some zones.

· Over the last 50 years the UES has had a residential building boom and we have missed an opportunity to have developers build new schools as part of their projects.

· Shino Tanikawa a CEC board member stated some Blue Book (BB) statistics for the last school year 2009/2010 showed all the UES schools were overcrowded. The numbers according to the BB were: PS 6 had 129% capacity; PS 59 was 133%; PS 77 was 134%; PS 151 was 141% (there was parental comment that this number was inaccurate); PS 158 was 117%; PS 183 was 121%; PS198 was 139%; PS 290 was 133%.

· The CEC needs information to make an informed decision:

Where students are living; new construction starts or plans for anticipated housing; new birth information (some of these figures they have obtained); number of children in the nursery schools; how many of the children in schools with younger siblings.

· CEC asked DOE for historical data on children at the various levels—2, 3 etc.—this request has been rejected although the DOE has the information.

· DOE HAS NOT PROVIDED ANY ADDITIONAL DATA REQUESTED BY CEC, WHICH IS NEEDED FOR THEM TO DO THEIR JOB.

· CEC’s may ask for help from the PTA of each school in obtaining data.

· At PS 6 many children were transferring in to the school at upper levels 3, 4 etc., which stretches the limits of the school by increasing the total school population.  This maybe true of other schools in the district.

· The CEC could not answer what year the new zoning plan would go into effect, although they are striving for a plan in December, which may mean it would be in effect Sept, 2011.

· If a child is already attending a school he/she will not be affected by the new zones.

· If a child has an older sibling and the family still lives in the zone the younger sibling will go to the same school. These are the order of priorities for a schools with siblings and without siblings:

1-Still live within the zone and there is a sibling currently attending the school.
2-Students who live in the zone.
3-Students still live in the district but outside the zone and there is a sibling currently attending the school.
4-Live out of zone and district and there is a sibling currently attending the school.
5-Students who live out of the zone, but live in District 2.

6-Students who live out of the zone AND out district 2.

Elizabeth Rose arrived and spoke about the plan in front of us: 
(Comments in italic were given on Monday, October 25)
· If re-zoning is voted on before In-Take starts, DOE wants to implement the plan in Sept. 2011.
· Elizabeth Rose said she will be at the CEC on Wednesday, October 27th and the DOE will take into consideration the comments made on 10/21 and 10/27 and they may tweak the proposal that is presented for the Tuesday, November 9th Meeting.

· She also said she will work more closely with CEC to give help them with the requested information.
· She said the plan we are looking at now was submitted late to the CEC last year and there was not really any feedback on it.  Instead the CEC recommended a new school be incubated at the PS 158 building since there was room.  So PS 267 is the incubator school with no zone and it will move to 63rd street in Sept. 2012.

· South side of 59th Street will most likely be the cut off of PS 59 to shrink the zone, as that school has a wait list. Midtown East is projected to have the most new units, which will affect school enrollment. The DOE wants to be careful how the schools are populated, not with all children of hospital workers.  PS 59 will move to new school on 56 and 2nd Ave. in Sept.2012.

· The proposed map shows a shift up of the 6 and 290 zones.  PS 290 has the biggest change and will shrink the most, as it is the most over crowded.

· PS 151 and 198 do not change.

· PS 151 has to have a permanent location it now has 4 Kindergartens and it is possible it could have a 5th class per grade but not until the location is known. This should be announced within next 6 months.

· PS 198 G&T is almost exclusively from CD8.

The following points were made by members of the public:

· Mr. Gonzales representing the union and a teacher said they were concerned about overcrowding and stated that class size matters.

· Why can’t we build on top PS 198 and add floors?  It was stated that by the time they did that it would be cheaper to tear down and rebuild, as the school would have to re-locate during the process.

· Questioned why DOE started a G&T class in PS 198, if we are so short of space, why wasn’t that space used to CD8 seats. The zone line for the school could be moved.  Although most of the children in the G&T are from the district.

· On the zoning lines, one parent stated it was easier to travel north to take your child to school in the morning. If you go south you are traveling with all the traffic and it takes a lot longer be it on foot or by vehicle. Also the 2nd Ave. Subway construction makes traveling on 2nd more difficult.

· One parent said maybe she would have to put her child in private school for a 1 or 2 years and then apply to her zone school in order to get an opening in an upper grade.

PS 267 Principal Madea McEvoy Spoke:

· There is a great need for the zone to be established as soon as possible, so that parents taking the tour of the school will know they are within the zone for 267.

· There are open seats Kindergarten seats in PS 267 now.
· They have formed a PTA.
B. Update 2nd Teacher/Aid in the Classroom
There is no change.  No progress has been made by the DOE with the unions.  We will continue to follow this up every month.

C. Future Meeting Dates
November:  Thursday, November 18 will be at the Ramaz School 125 East 85th Street.
December:  Monday, December 20th no location has been found yet.
D. Old/New Business 
Councilmember Jessica Lappin Presents The 5th Annual East Side Children’s Art Show

Are you an aspiring artist between the ages of 3 and 18?

Would you like to participate in the art show?

If so, please submit your drawings, paintings, or photographs to:

Council Member Jessica Lappin

330 East 63rd Street, Suite 1K

New York, NY 10065

Due Date: Wednesday, December 1, 2010

All art must be submitted framed or mounted on poster board.  Please label with name, age, school, address, phone number, and title of artwork. Limit 1 piece per artist.  

All submissions will be displayed in an art exhibition at Sotheby’s on December 13th, 2010. Details to follow.  

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Taina Prado at: 212-980-1808 or tprado@council.nyc.gov

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned.

James G. Clynes and Judith E. Schneider

Co-Chairs Youth and Education Committee
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